
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING held in the Remembrance Hall, Badsey at 7.15pm on 20th May 2015. 

1. Apologies for absence.- Phil Cordelle.
2. The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of 21st May 2014 were approved.

3. The Meeting received an oral report from the Chairman of the Council (Gary Bailey): 
Well what a busy year we have had and with such a lot of achievements since May 2014

In June we successfully planned and held a public meeting to discuss the increased applications for housing thrust upon us by Wychavon District Council. This hall was full to capacity so much so that we ran out of chairs! However I won’t go in to detail as I am sure this will form part of David’s report as Planning Chairman.

In July we manned a stall at Badsey Flower Show, we had some excellent feedback from the public which was most welcome and largely encouraging.

In September, working in conjunction with West Mercia Police we launched a poster design competition initially with Badsey First School. Their brief was to design a small poster to help in our efforts to reduce the amount of Dog Fouling in the area. The winning design is now all around Badsey and Aldington as a reminder to residents. Blackminster Middle School launched a litter campaign poster and again the winner has had their handy work printed and distributed around the area. The results appear to be working. A Big thankyou must go to both schools and to PC Schoenrock for getting the project up and running.

Working with Rooftop Housing Group, a Junior Village Warden Scheme has been piloted. The Scheme has allowed pupils from Badsey First School to be involved in many exciting projects including the planting around the new play area at the Remembrance Hall and a trip to Evesham Fire Station! The scheme has been running for just under a year and there are other projects planned over the coming months.
We have installed more litterbins and Dog Poo bins to encourage the community to keep the village tidy. The Scouts and Guides have used their time to carry out litter picks as part of their rewards Scheme. A big thankyou must go to them for the effort put in.

In January, Andrea and myself attended a meeting with James Douglas from the County Council Parish Lighting Team in an effort to upgrade the street lighting in the village. This will both improve the level of lighting and reduce the energy consumption of the lights. The Parish Council agreed a three year rolling programme of £3k per year. Work has now commenced with the final stage by the end of 2016. The feedback is largely positive although some residents from Binyon Close would have liked more consultation on the project.

We have refurbished the boundary fencing between Sands Lane and the Recreation Ground. This included the opening and closing of the gates. This has made a great difference and improved the Rec ground. Phase 2 is due to commence in summer 2015. A story has come to light about a local resident having to be cut free from the original fence in 1945 by the fire brigade due to the fact they had their head stuck in the fence!! It would be great if more research could be done to establish the facts.

Following a presentation from Opportunity Vale of Evesham, we have successfully introduced a Silver Surfer Computer Club run by village volunteers. This is very well attended and encourages residents of all ages to help themselves, to learn basic computer skills. A big thankyou must go to The Wheatsheaf Pub for allowing us to use their facilities.

We have been working closely with the Badsey Community and Recreation Club to ensure the Section 106 Monies allocated by Wychavon and funded by new Developments is wisely spent. More details will follow over the next few months

It has been disappointing to hear that Wychavon has temporarily suspended the allocation of funds under the New Homes Bonus Scheme. It is hoped that this will be re-introduced following the May elections.

Looking forward, next month will see flower tubs at all entrances of Badsey, Blackminster and Aldington. The tubs have been funded by our County Councillor, Alistair Adams, filled and sponsored by local businesses in the area and maintained by our Junior Warden Scheme. The success of these planters is due to a small working party set up by the PC to improve the look of the parish. A big thankyou must go to all sponsors and local businesses that have made this happen as well as the working party, I can’t wait to see the results.

We have the ‘Big Picnic’ to enjoy and a village cycle or walk in September!

Finally, In December this year, we will introduce 3 large Christmas Trees kindly donated by a local business.  There will be one in Aldington, one here at the Remembrance Hall and one outside The Wheatsheaf Pub. This should round off a good year of village events. 

4. The meeting received an oral report from the Planning  Committee Chairman (David Webster):
12 months ago I was elected to chair the planning committee. This was only 2 months after joining the parish council. 



In that time we have had 5 applications of more than 10 houses, a total of 146 houses applied for.  Of these 5 major planning applications and we have objected to every one of them. 

We also had a pre-application for around 100 houses from a developer, they asked to present to the parish council in private. We only allowed them to present to the parish council in an open session at the start of a meeting last year. Again this was very well attended by the public and they really got a strong idea of the feelings about more development. We have not heard from them since. 

With the other 5 applications, initially we had no luck with trying to stop the applications from being refused by Wychavon District Council. You may be aware that this means that a development of 30 houses has been approved just down the road from here. 

We arranged a parish meeting and invited all members of the parish plus Peter Luff, who was MP at the time, the county councillor Alistair Adams, District Councillor Reg, along with representatives of The Highways Agency, the county council planning and executive teams & Severn Trent as well as all PCs in Worcs, a handful of which attended whilst others pledged their support. 



Unfortunately they did not all come. Peter Luff was the outstanding exception and he stood up to all of the questions. The impression that I got was one of frustration from Peter. He was equally at a loss of the policy weakness and the strength of the developers and their highly paid legal counsel. The whole event was attended by over 100 members of the parish and was a great success in raising the issue with Wychavon and showing that Badsey and Aldington do not want more development. 


Since then Wychavon Council, who approve or refuse applications, have published the South Worcestershire Development Plan - the SWDP has been published and appears to have gained approval by central government. This has given them a legal ability to refuse applications on the grounds that they believe them to be unneeded on the grounds of capacity. They have indeed refused a number of applications and won the legal challenges. We have now seen the number of applications reduce dramatically, indeed we have not had a major application this year. 



Next time that we have an application made for a development in Badsey or Aldington, I would urge everyone to make their voice heard by emailing the planning department at Wychavon to register their opposition or support. Previous applications have received no opposition other than the parish council and therefore Wychavon pay less attention to us.

5. Public Question Time.
6 residents attended the meeting, points raised:

· Are there any plans to extend the widening of the footpath along B4035 to Horsebridge Avenue and in the opposite direction to A46? Clerk responded that this had been identified by County Cllr and that any available funds, possibly section106, could be considered. There is an item on main agenda to identify areas that require consideration so that County Cllr can present to Worcs CC.
· Could the PC consider a paved area at the scout hut? Thanks were given for new fencing at Badsey Rec and for the PC support of scout in securing NHB funds. Next agenda for cllrs to consider.
· Issues have been identified by District Cllr Keith Wright about cars being sold on lay-by on Station Road Blackminster. Police are involved and matter should be resolved by 23rd May 2015. Matter is made worse by the fact that tax discs are no longer displayed.
· Concerns were raised by Cllr Wright about the speeds along Birmingham Road outside Vale Gardens. Clerk advised that VAS is due to be located outside Vale Gardens and this should improve issue but requested that feedback be provided.
The meeting ended at 7.30pm

